

MARK J. EDSALL, P.E., P.P. (NY, NJ & PA)
MICHAEL W. WEEKS, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA)
MICHAEL J. LAMOREAUX, P.E. (NY, NJ, PA, VT & VA)
MATTHEW J. SICKLER, P.E. (NY & PA)
PATRICK J. HINES

Main Office
33 Airport Center Drive
Suite 202
New Windsor, New York 12553

(845) 567-3100 fax: (845) 567-3232 e-mail: mheny@mhepc.com

Principal Emeritus: RICHARD D. McGOEY, P.E. (NY & PA) WILLIAM J. HAUSER, P.E. (NY, NJ & PA)

TOWN OF NEWBURGH PLANNING BOARD TECHNICAL REVIEW COMMENTS

PROJECT NAME:

JIN KANJANAKIRITUMRONG (2014-08)

PROJECT NO.:

PROJECT LOCATION:

SECTION 66, BLOCK 1, LOT 3 ZONE IB

REVIEW DATE:
MEETING DATE:

13 FEBRUARY 2015 19 FEBRUARY 2015

REPRESENTATIVE:

VINCENT DOLCE

- Additional runoff from the increase in impervious surfaces should be addressed by the Applicant's representative. Existing gravel drainage swale and discharge location of the same should be addressed in a narrative report.
- 2. Planning Board should discuss the need for curbs within the proposed parking area.
- 3. The Applicant's representative were requested to evaluate the need for two ADA accessible parking spaces. Only 7 parking spaces are required if 2 are ADA, it limits the number of open spaces to 5.
- The Applicant's representative requested a waiver for the design guidelines for parking in front yard. Adjoining land users park in the front yard.
- 5. Applicant's representative is requested to discuss the use of accessory structures including an existing garage and existing shed on the parcel.

Respectfully submitted,

McGoey, Hauser & Edsall Consulting Engineers, D.P.C.

Patrick J. Hines Principal

VINCENT J. DOCE ASSOCIATES

ENGINEERS ~ SURVEYORS ~ PLANNERS PROJECT CONSULTANTS - LAND CONSULTANTS 242 SOUTH PLANK ROAD, NEWBURGH, NEW YORK 12550 TEL. 845-561-1170 ~ FAX 845-561-7738

January 28, 2015

John P. Ewasutyn, Chairman Town of Newburgh Planning Board 308 Gardnertown Road Newburgh, NY 12550

RE: Site Plan lands of Jin Kanjanakiritumrong

349 Meadow Avenue

Town of Newburgh Tax Parcels: Section 66 Block 2 Lot 3

Town Project No. 2014-08

Dear Mr. Ewasutyn:

The applicant has recently received the ZBA's approval for the variance that was required and would like to proceed with the above referenced application. Enclosed are revised sets of the above referenced site plan. The plans have been revised as per comments received at the May 15, 2014 planning board meeting. The comments are addressed as follow:

- 1. At the January 22, 2015 ZBA meeting, the applicant received approval for the several area variances that were required.
- 2. The Town Board has recently approved a local law that would permit the proposed use in the IB zone.
- 3. The final topography is shown.
- 4. The adjacent convenience store has parking within their front yard and the office building opposite the site also has parking within their front yard. The parking proposed in the front yard would conform to character of the neighboring parcels. The parcel adjacent to the rear of the subject site is a residential parcel. Placing the proposed parking within the front yard will have less of an impact on the parcels to the rear. The applicant requests that you permit the parking in the front yard.
- 5. Development details are now shown.
- 6. There is no municipal water located in Meadow Avenue.
- 7. Site lighting has been addressed.

If any further explanation is required, please feel free to contact our office.

Darren C. Doce

Sincevely.

cc Michael Donnelly Patrick Hines Gerald Canfield

